
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee 
held on Thursday, 4th October, 2012 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, Westfields, 

Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 
 

PRESENT 
 
Councillor G Baxendale (Chairman) 
Councillor R Domleo (Vice-Chairman) 
 
Councillors M Grant, A Martin, G Merry, A Moran, J Saunders and J  Wray 
 

Apologies 
 

Councillors G Boston, M Hardy, D Hough and B Silvester 
 

42 ALSO PRESENT  
 
Councillor J Clowes, Portfolio Holder for Health and Adult Social Care 
Councillor S Gardiner, Cabinet Support Member for Health and Adult Social Care 
Councillor L Jeuda, substitute for Councillor G Boston 
Councillor S Jones, substitute for Councillor D Hough 
 

43 OFFICERS PRESENT  
 
G Kilminster, Head of Health Improvement, Cheshire East Council 
D Taylor, Partnerships and Planning Manager 
V McGee, Cheshire and Wirral Partnership NHS Foundation Trust 
H Grimbaldeston, Director of Public Health 
D J French, Scrutiny Officer 
 

44 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the meeting held on 6 September be confirmed 
as a correct record. 
 

45 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest made. 
 

46 DECLARATION OF PARTY WHIP  
 
There were no declarations of the existence of a party whip. 
 

47 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
There were no members of the public present who wished to address the 
meeting. 
 



48 EAST CHESHIRE NHS TRUST - UPDATE ON FOUNDATION TRUST 
STATUS  
 
Julie Green, Director of Corporate Affairs and Governance, East Cheshire NHS 
Trust, updated on the current position with Foundation Trust Status.  A tri partite 
agreement had been signed between the Department of Health, Strategic Health 
Authority (SHA) and the East Cheshire Hospital Trust to go forward towards 
Foundation Trust status.  There was a three stage process involving the Strategic 
Health Authority; then the Department of Health and finally Monitor who would 
look at quality assessment and financial sustainability. 
 
The Trust had developed a five year Integrated Business Plan which was 
awaiting feedback from the Strategic Health Authority.  The Trust Board had 
successfully completed a Board Governance Assurance Assessment which had 
looked at leadership, Board skills etc.  A monthly performance meeting took place 
with the Strategic Health Authority, this included completion of a single operating 
model statement outlining performance and quality indicators.  Then an 
assessment of Historic Due Diligence was to be carried out.  After that a period of 
consultation would take place once the SHA had confirmed the date.  In 
preparation for the consultation, the Trust was looking at Governor Development 
Plans and a Membership Scheme.   
 
In discussing the item, the following points were raised: 
 

 Whether the Trust had kept contact details of people who had expressed 
an interest in becoming a Member of the Trust from four years ago when 
the Foundation Trust process had previously been considered?  In 
response, the Committee was advised that the details had been kept and 
the Trust was hoping to reengage with them shortly; 
 What was the relationship between the Trust and the Clinical 
Commissioning Groups?  The Committee was advised that 
representatives of the Clinical Commissioning Groups were invited to 
meetings of the Foundation Trust Committee and the External Assessor 
had met with Commissioners too; 
 It was noted that Monitor had delayed some applications and it was asked 
whether it was possible to learn from those delayed applications?  Ms 
Green explained that Monitor had produced a schedule of lessons learned 
and this was available and the Trust had referred to it as guidance.   

 
RESOLVED:  that the update on Foundation Trust status be noted. 
 
 
 

49 HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD - UPDATE  
 
Councillor Clowes, Portfolio Holder for Health and Adult Social Care, updated on 
the following matters: 
 

 The public consultation on the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy was 
now complete and responses were being analysed.  There had been 
feedback including there should be involvement of the Living Well Dying 
Well project and hospices; more specific reference should be made to 
childhood obesity; there should be reference to smoking cessation; 
dealing with self harm; isolation and loneliness of older people; drug 



misuse; improved access to the natural environment.  An informal meeting 
of the Health and Wellbeing Board was to take place on 16 October to 
discuss the comments; 
 The Local Healthwatch consultation was complete and the results were 
being analysed.  Confirmation of funding was still awaited although 
funding would be higher than originally anticipated.  A tender document 
for the contract was currently being prepared.  The consultation had 
suggested that the advocacy role should be carried out by specialists.  
Members asked why Healthwatch and Advocacy was not included in one 
contract and Councillor Clowes explained that it was felt that advocacy 
and complaints was a very specialised area with professional expertise 
needed;   
 A Mental Health training and awareness session had been arranged for 
Tuesday 30 October and Members were encouraged to attend. 

 
RESOLVED:  That the update be noted. 
 
 
 

50 WORK PROGRAMME  
 
The Committee reviewed its current work programme.   
 
Councillor Clowes referred to the proposed Task/Finish Group on Excess Winter 
Deaths and an officer meeting that had been held in preparation for winter 2012 – 
13.  She felt it would be helpful for some representatives of the Task/Finish Group 
to attend the meeting as observers. 
 
Councillor Moran referred to the item on prostate cancer discussed at the 
previous meeting and circulated some further information from the Leighton 
Hospital Prostate Cancer Support Group. 
 
Councillor Clowes advised that the Health and Wellbeing Board launch event 
would take place on Wednesday 7 November at Crewe Alex Football Ground. 
 
RESOLVED:  that  
 
(a) the work programme be noted; 
 
(b) representatives of the Excess Winter Deaths Task/Finish Group attend the 
officer group that is looking at preparations for winter. 
 

51 FORWARD PLAN  
 
There were no items on the Forward Plan for the attention of the Committee. 
 

52 CONSULTATIONS FROM CABINET  
 
There were no consultations from Cabinet. 
 
 
 
 



The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 10.40 am 
 

Councillor G Baxendale (Chairman) 
 

 


